
On Wednesday 10 July, 2019, Ambassador Hirayama made a site visit to the Dennery Fire 

Station in St. Lucia.  

Recently the handing over ceremony for Japan’s development assistance entitled the 

“Economic and Social Development Programme (Provision of Japanese Disaster Reduction 

Equipment)”, which is valued at approximately US$1,700,000, took place on June 13, 2019. 

The Government of Saint Lucia received an ambulance, which will be used at the Dennery 

Fire Station, and Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs), which will be used in fire 

stations across Saint Lucia. 

 

 

  

 

 

 


